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Planning Division Newsletter 

By: Cheri Coffey ,  Assistant Planning  Director 

Update of the Improvements  

to the  

Preservation Program 
 

The Planning Division continues to work with the decision making bodies on various 

regulations and guidelines to improve the City’s Historic Preservation Program.  The 

proposed changes are intended to streamline the decision making process, clarify 

regulations and provide more tools to help ensure clarity and consistency in implementing 

the City’s preservation goals.   If you would like to receive notice of upcoming public 

hearings, please contact the project planner directly.  Information on all of the proposed 

changes are located on the Planning Division website at   www.slcclassic.com/ced/

planning/pages/Preservation 

 

Below is a summary of the various proposed changes and where they are in the adoption 

process: 

1.  Fine Tuning Historic Preservation Ordinance Revisions: 

Purpose:  To revise ordinances relating to the review of projects within the H Historic 

Preservation Overlay Zone.  The proposed amendments relate to making the 

ordinance more clear, the process more efficient and to clarify the authority and 

makeup of the Historic Landmark Commission. 

Status: The recommendations of the Historic Landmark Commission and Planning 

Commission have been transmitted to the City Council.   

Contact: Michaela Oktay; Michaela.Oktay@slcgov.com;  801-535-6003 
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http://www.slcclassic.com/ced/planning/pages/Preservation
http://www.slcclassic.com/ced/planning/pages/Preservation
mailto:Michaela.Oktay@slcgov.com


 

 

2 

2.   Character Conservation District Ordinance 

Purpose: To create a new regulatory tool to allow for the preservation of 

neighborhood character. 

Status: The recommendations of the Historic Landmark Commission 

and Planning Commission have been transmitted to the City 

Council.   

Contact: Maryann Pickering; Maryann.Pickering@slcgov.com; 801 -
535-7660 

3. Sign Design Guidelines 

Purpose: To create new design guidelines applicable to signs in local 

historic districts and on Landmark Sites 

Status: The Historic Landmark Commission recommended approval of 

the proposed guidelines.  The Planning Commission is scheduled to hold a public hearing on the 

matter at its April 25, 2012.  Both Commissions’ recommendation will be forwarded to the City 

Council for final review and decision.   

Contact: Ray Milliner; Ray.milliner@slcgov.com; 801-535-7645 

 

4. Residential Design Guidelines 

Purpose: To revise the existing residential design guidelines to clarify the guidelines and include new best 

practices relating to maintenance, alteration and new construction in local historic districts and to 

Landmark Sites. 

Status: The Historic Landmark Commission recommended approval for the proposed changes at its March 

1, 2012 public meeting.  The Planning Commission will hold a public hearing and review the 

proposed guidelines in May.  Both Commissions’ recommendation will be forwarded to the City 

Council for final review and decision.   

Contact: Carl Leith; Carl.Leith@slcgov.com; 801-535-7758 

 

5. Commercial Design Guidelines 

Purpose: To create new design guidelines applicable to         

commercial development in local historic districts and           

Landmark Sites 

Status:     The Historic Landmark Commission recommended approval 

on  April 5, 2012.  The Planning Commission will hold a public hearing 

and review the proposed guidelines in the near future.  Both 

Commissions’ recommendation will be forwarded to the City Council 

for final review and decision.   

Contact:   Janice Lew; Janice.Lew@slcgov.com; 801-535-7625 
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By: Janice Lew ,  Senior Planner 

The Liberty neighborhood has been officially recognized by the 

National Park Service and listed in the National Register of 

Historic Places as a boundary increase to the Wells National 

Register Historic District. The general area is between State 

Street and 500 East and from 900 South to 1300 South.  

The National Register of Historic Places is part of a national 

program to coordinate and support public and private efforts to 

identify, evaluate and protect our historic and archeological 

resources. Properties listed in the National Register include 

buildings, structures, districts, objects and sites important to 

our nation’s history and worthy of preservation. National Register 

nominations are made through the State Historic Preservation Office 

and reviewed by the Salt Lake City Historic Landmark Commission. 

Upon favorable review, a nomination is sent to the National Park 

Service for final consideration.  

The purpose of the National Register designation is to provide 

recognition and to encourage historic preservation. Listing does 

not impose any restrictions on property owners, but provides 

financial incentives in the form of tax credits for qualified 

rehabilitation work. For questions regarding tax credits for 

historic rehabilitation of your building contact Barbara Murphy at 

the Utah State Historic Preservation Office at 801-533-3563 or 

bmurphy@utah.gov 

mailto:bmurphy@utah.gov
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On March 27, the Salt Lake City Council approved temporary zoning 

regulations along the 400 South Corridor for all properties proposed 

to be rezoned to TSA as part of the 400 South Livable Communities 

project.  By approving these temporary regulations, the Council has 

demonstrated the importance of having development along this corridor 

occur that will focus on transit and sustainability.  The temporary 

zoning regulations will be in effect until September 27, 2012 or 

sooner if a decision is made on the official adoption of the proposed 

zoning regulations.  The temporary regulations mean that any proposal 

on the properties shown as a proposed TSA zone on the map below will 

need to conform to the existing standards found in the zoning 

ordinance within the TSA zoning district.  Those standards encourage 

projects that are mixed use in nature and are built closer to the 

street and sidewalk with parking in the rear to promote a more 

pedestrian friendly environment. 

 

Planning staff has been working on this project since the fall of 

2010, when the Community & Economic Development Department was awarded 

a matching grant from the Department of Housing and Urban Development 

(HUD) to undertake a rezoning process for a portion of the University 

TRAX line.  The amount of the grant from HUD was $22,620 with a 

commitment from the city to provide an additional $10,000 in the form 

of staff resources for the project. 

 

Starting in March of 2011, Planning Division staff began working on a 

master plan amendment and rezoning project for the University TRAX 

line.  Three stations were identified to be included as part of the 

rezoning process.  Those stations are: Library (approximately 200 

East) , Trolley (approximately 600 East) and 900 East.  The goal of 

the proposed project is to create station area plans and zoning 

regulations for the three stops that:   

By: MaryAnn Pickering, Principal Planner 

a. Provide more transportation 

choices. 

d. Support existing communities. 

b. Promote equitable, affordable 

housing. 

e. Coordinate policies and 

leverage investments. 

c. Enhance economic 

competiveness. 

f. Value communities and 

neighborhoods. 
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In addition , this project assists in the implementation of the Wasatch 

Choices 2040 Plan, which is a regional plan created by residents, 

businesses, and other stakeholders to manage future growth in the region 

by focusing it on certain nodes, particularly those where transit 

facilities already are in place.  Further, Planning Division staff felt 

that this area needed to be studied for a potential change at the current 

zoning because despite the current zoning of TC-75, very little private 

investment has been made in the area since the TC-75 zoning was adopted 

in 2005. 

 

When the grant application was submitted to HUD, one of the project 

outcomes was to increase participation in the public planning process for 

this project.  A goal of reaching at least 60 individuals (or 

approximately 30% of the total participants) from traditionally under-

represented groups that do not normally participate in the planning 

process was included.  Through all the different types of outreach 

completed, this goal has been met and has been exceeded in terms of the 

number of participants. 

 

The first public workshop in the project was held on May 19, 2011.  

Following the public workshop, members of the project team met with 

various local community groups and developers to get their feedback.  An 

additional public workshop was held in October of 2011.  More recently, a 

series of meetings and public workshops were held in February and March 

of 2012. 

Continued on page 6 



 

 

Overall, the response to the 

project has been positive.  

There have been some 

negative comments received 

at this point, but staff 

feels that with some 

modifications, additional 

education or materials, most 

of those concerns can be 

reduced or alleviated.  We 

do recognize that this is a 

large master plan amendment 

and rezoning project and 

those who own property will 

have varied opinions on the 

best way to go about this 

process or if it is even necessary.  The Planning Division has offered 

to meet individually with any stakeholder who may have issues with the 

proposal and have done so throughout the process. 

 

As part of the project, staff is proposing to make modifications to 

the Central Community Master Plan, the existing Transit Station Area 

(TSA) zoning district standards and changes to the zoning map within 

the project area. 

 

During the coming weeks, staff will be holding briefings and public 

hearings with the Historic Landmark Commission, Planning Commission 

and City Council.  The goal is to have the proposed changes adopted by 

the fall. 

 

You are invited to look at all of the project related documents 

located on the projects webpage at: http://www.slcclassic.com/CED/

planning/400South/.  You can provide comments through this website and 

get up to date information on the status of the project. 

In addition to the project webpage, you can send an email with your 

feedback to 400South@slcgov.com.  You can also contact me as the 

Project Manager at 801-535-7660 or 
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By: Nick Britton, Senior Planner 
 

 

The Planning Division is working on proposed changes to the parking chapter of the City’s 
zoning ordinance as part of Mayor Becker’s Sustainable City Code Initiative. The changes have 
two goals: to streamline the parking chapter and make it easier to use, and to introduce more 
transportation demand management (TDM) strategies, aimed at increasing transportation 
options in new development throughout the City. 
 
The goal of TDM is to introduce measures aimed at relieving traffic congestion, lessening long-
term infrastructure costs and improving health. It also aims to allow residents to have more 
transportation choices by providing more options at the places where they live and work. 

Generally, the proposed ordinance changes are aimed at 
decreasing the total number of vehicle trips, encouraging 
the use of alternative transportation modes such as bikes, 
transit and walking, and limiting the amount of off-street 
parking that can be provided while streamlining alternative 
means of meeting parking demand.  A decrease in vehicle 
miles traveled will result in fewer cars on the road. 
 
There will be few changes to the amount of parking that is 
required. One proposed change is the organization of the 
chapter. All related regulations will now be put in the same 
place and the most important information is moved to the 
front. The process for downtown parking has been 
simplified.  Parking alternatives, such as shared parking, 
have been streamlined. One of the most important changes 
is the introduction of a parking maximum, which caps the 
amount of parking that can be built in a new development. 
 
Additionally, the proposed regulations allow some on-street 
parking to be counted toward the requirement and 
requiring electric vehicle charging stations and carpool/

vanpool vehicle parking for large developments. It also allows for a reduction in parking  when 
a development is near a fixed transit stop (TRAX or FrontRunner stations).  
 
For those who desire fewer or more parking stalls than allowed, approval can be granted where 
the development includes facilities such as  on-site showers, daycare centers, gyms or cafeterias, 
or offer programs such as employee transit passes, carpools, shared bike or car programs. The 
goal is to incentivize developments that include large-scale TDM strategies. 
 
The Planning Division has spent the last year listening to the public, business groups and 
developers to learn about their needs and concerns and make appropriate revisions that reflect 
the needs of the community while still meeting the goals of the project. To obtain more 
information on the proposed changes or ways to voice your comments, please contact Senior 
Planner Nick Britton at nick.britton@slcgov.com or at (801) 535-6107. 

mailto:nick.britton@slcgov.com
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Why did you decide to become a Planner? 

In my last year of high school, I had the opportunity to spend a month in Australia and New 

Zealand. I had one year to explore what I would be doing after high school, and Sydney 

captivated my attention because of its urban configuration, the marriage between the old and 

the new and the future (they were preparing for the Olympics then). How people were affected 

by the built environment and how they navigated the city streets was all related to city 

planning, and I realized that that was what I wanted to do.  I wanted to have an input in 

creating places and spaces while integrating the historic setting and preparing for the future.   

 

What do you like most about being a planner? 

There are so many branches in this field that you can never get bored with it. One day you can 

be reviewing specific historic preservation projects and the other you can be working on a 

master plan revision for a large area. What’s most important, in the words of Brenda Scheer , 

Dean of the College of Architecture and Planning at the University of Utah, is that planning is 

all around us.  We walk through it and we interact in it every day, and as a planner you have 

the privilege and great responsibility to affect the experiences of all that participate in it.  

 

If you could have one wish granted what would it be and why? 

I wish I could teletransport myself to a desolated island in the Caribbean with white sandy 

beaches and clear turquoise water at the blink of an eye any time I’d want to.   

 

What do you like to do in your spare time? 

Running, socializing, volunteering, shopping and cooking describes what I do in any given 

spare time, not necessarily in that order but pretty close.  

 


